
Appendix 1 

SBR GRANTS 2015: FINAL REPORT 

Core Principles:  7 Steps to Success 

1. Set out a clear corporate offer: 
City Corporation’s grants programmes should be clearly differentiated and 
complementary, easy to communicate, easy to understand and easy to engage 
with. 

2. Allocate resources strategically:  
Resource Allocation Sub Committee should set the annual quantum for all City’s 
Cash and City Fund grants programmes prior to the start of each financial year 
according to their relative priority, taking advice from relevant grant-giving 
committees and Finance Grants Sub Committee. 

3. Streamline governance:  
Where a grants programme relates specifically to the remit a particular 
committee, that committee should have responsibility for the policy and 
operation of the grants programme in order to ensure alignment between 
relevant policies and investments.  Other committees should avoid allocating 
funds to initiatives which cut across the remit of those grant giving committees.  
Finance Grants Sub Committee should perform a more strategic performance 
management role for all City Corporation grants programmes and move away 
from a direct grant-giving function. 

4. Establish a common identity and branding for City Corporation grants: 
All grants programmes which are controlled by City Corporation should share a 
common corporate ‘identity’, with a common branding which identifies them as 
belonging to the City Corporation family of grants – whether public, private or 
charitably funded. 

5. Provide a consistent ’City of London’ customer experience: 
All grants programmes should comply with the spirit of the Government’s 
Transparency Code, even where not legally required to do so, and charitable 
trusts should comply with the Charity Commission’s best practice guidelines.  
The handling of applications and the monitoring of spend should be consistent 
for all grants programmes and proportionate to the size of the award. 

6. Review all City Corporation grants programmes in a consistent and 
proportionate way: 
All on the basis of a twice yearly report to Finance Grants Sub Committee, 
Resource Allocation Sub Committee and appropriate service committees and 
boards of trustees. 

7. Manage City Corporation grants more efficiently and more effectively: 
Administrative and professional expertise should be consolidated wherever 
possible to provide economies of scale and enable the sharing of best practice.  
Staff costs (such as legal, finance and audit) should be recharged to relevant 
programmes to avoid the City Corporation having to subsidise operations.  

 


